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November 12, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

This letter transmits an initial framework for the Gender Identity and Sexual Orientation Inclusion Task Force, which includes a timeline, engagement plan, and budget request, as required by Motion 15162. The initial framework outlines how the Task Force will work to develop recommendations and an overall strategy to make King County government more inclusive of gender identities and sexual orientations outside of the traditional, dominant binaries. 

The initial framework provides a road map for the Task Force to complete its work. Specifically, the initial framework outlines the following:
· Identifies strategies and target audiences for engagement; 
· Requests an overall budget to complete the work, including honorarium for appointed task force members; 
· Defines specific objectives and guiding principles to guide the work; and
· Indicates key objectives, including the development of a countywide gender identity and sexual orientation inclusion strategy and recommended revisions to county administrative processes to allow for the spectrum of gender identity and consideration of sexual orientation.

Of particular note in the initial framework is the Task Force’s request for honorarium for contributing and leveraging their time, expertise, staff resources, and professional networks in an effort to assist the county in developing the aforementioned recommended Gender Identity and Sexual Orientation Inclusion strategy.  

I write today as County Executive to request that the Council approve the budget request in-full, and that the honorarium component be funded as a pilot program so that we work together to understand how to bring this model to scale as we approach the 2021-2022 biennial budget process. 

The approval of the initial framework will reflect our institutional commitment to advancing equity and social justice for all residents of King County. The initial framework advances furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of Health and Human Services, by prioritizing the improvement of health and well-being of all people in our community. 

It is estimated that the report required 12 staff hours to produce, costing $600.00. The estimated printing cost for this report is $0.

Thank you for considering the initial framework. If you have any questions about this report, please have your staff contact Calli Knight, Deputy Director for External Relations in the Executive’s Office, at 206-477-9627.

[image: ]Sincerely,
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Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff
			  Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
	Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
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